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October 2, 2002
Nippon Telegraph and Telephone Corporation

Write-Off of Losses Related to Investments in
Overseas Affiliated Companies

Nippon Telegraph and Telephone Corporation (NTT) and its subsidiary, NTT
DoCoMo, Inc. (NTT DoCoMo), have made the following decision concerning the
write-off of losses related to investments in overseas affiliated companies in meetings
of their Board of Directors held on October 2, 2002.

Outline of Write-Off

NTT and NTT DoCoMo will write off losses incurred by significant declines in the
market price or inferred price of shares of overseas affiliated companies held by NTT
DoCoMo. The write-off is scheduled to be undertaken at the interim settlement of the
business year ending March 2003(i.e., September 30, 2002).

1. Write-Off Amount

The total amount to be written off at the interim settlement of the business year ending
March 2003(i.e., September 30, 2002) (non-consolidated settlement of NTT DoCoMo)
is 573 billion yen.

2. Impact on Consolidated Settlement and Forecasts

Responding to the March 2002 revision of the rules of consolidated financial
statements (interim period), NTT and NTT DoCoMo have decided to prepare and to
disclose their consolidated financial statements on the basis of U.S. GAAP beginning
in the current interim period. Therefore, the above-mentioned write-off of losses will
also be undertaken according to U.S. GAAP. The impact of this action on the interim
consolidated settlements of NTT and NTT DoCoMo is currently being computed.
Since the impact on the interim consolidated settlements of NTT is likely to go beyond
the standard numerical value prescribed in Item 19, Paragraph 2, Article 19 of the
Cabinet Office Ordinance on Corporate Disclosure, NTT will today submit an interim
report to the director general of the Kanto Local Finance Bureau, in accordance with
Paragraph 4, Article 24-5 of the Securities and Exchange Law.

Consolidated business forecasts for the business term ending March 2003 are also
scheduled to be prepared on the basis of U.S. GAAP. The impact of this change in
accounting principles, as well as the impact of the above-mentioned write-off, is
currently being computed and will be disclosed when completed.



For inquiries, please contact:

Accounting Office

Department IV

Nippon Telegraph and Telephone Corporation
Tel: 03-5205-5421

E-mail: investors@hco.ntt.co.jp
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